Ms Jacqueline Daly

Consumer Policy and Post (NRS Review)

Department of Broadband, Communications and the Digital Economy
GPO Box 2154
CANBERRA ACT 2601
Via email: 
tda@dbcde.gov.au 

[September 2011]
Dear Ms. Daly 

Review of Access to Telecommunications by People with Disability, Older Australians and People Experiencing Illness
Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the Review of Access to Telecommunications by People with Disability, Older Australians and People Experiencing Illness undertaken by the Department of Broadband, Communications and the Digital Economy (DBCDE). Telecommunications are an integral part of Australian life in the 21st century and it is essential that all Australians have the opportunity to participate fully and equitably in all areas of our economic, social and cultural society. As we progress towards a ubiquitous high-speed broadband economy, people with disability, older Australians and people experiencing illness must not be disadvantaged by a growing digital divide.
We sincerely hope the Review will uncover and address the systemic issues that have excluded people with disability, older Australians and people experiencing illness from functional equivalence in accessing telecommunications - telephone, internet and mobile devices.
[As a member of the Australian Communications Consumer Action Network (ACCAN),] [I/We] write in support of ACCAN’s recommendations to this review.  [I/We] encourage the DBCDE to actively pursue the recommendations outlined in ACCAN’s submission to the review.
· Maintain and enhance the existing National Relay Service (NRS). Small but significant changes will remove problems associated with the service’s affordability, usability, availability, accessibility and efficiency.  

· Deliver a truly functionally equivalent communications service for NRS users, including next generation text relay, video relay service and captioned telephony. 

· Reach out to new consumer communities, including culturally and linguistically diverse consumers with disability and people with cognitive disabilities. 

· Make universally available the assistive devices and technologies that people need to achieve functionally equivalent telecommunications.

Full participation in our ever-expanding digital society benefits all Australians. The cost of exclusion to our economic, social and cultural future is too great to continue excluding people with disability, older Australians and people experiencing illness from available, accessible and affordable telecommunications.

Yours sincerely, 

[ Full name]

[name of organisation] 
[contact details] 

